NOV 14 2022 PM12:40

Board of Registrars Meeting- Monday, November 14, 2022

Meeting called to order at 10:03 a.m. at 215 B West State St, this was an in-person meeting held in the Town Clerk's office.

Present: Patricia Banas, Jeanne Crosby, & Katherine Kelly-Regan, Clerk

Not present was Jeanne Merrill

Agenda:

To discuss and record post-election ballots and determine those votes to be added to the final results of the November 8, 2022, State Election.

To discuss the Federal Write in Ballots and the deadline to accept any overseas ballot by 5 pm on November 18, providing the ballots are postmarked November 8 or before.

Discussions:

Post-election Ballots- 3 ballots within the US received on or before November 8th to be hand counted and added to existing totals. Four overseas ballots received on or before November 8th that were emailed to be hand counted to the existing Unofficial totals. Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots- Before election results are to be certified the deadline to receive any overseas FWAB is November 18th at 5 pm. A meeting with the Board of Registrars will be held at 5:30 on November 18th to determine if any FWAB ballots were received in time to be added to the election results. If no ballots were received the Town Clerk will certify the November 8, 2022, State Election Results on November 18th after the Board of Registrars meeting.

<u>Census 2023 & Vote By Mail</u> -It was determined to notify the voters on "Early Voting by Mail" for the local elections in the memo that goes with the Annual Town Census.

Same policies apply for local and state "Early Voting By Mail"

- 1. Family members can request Early Vote By mail as well as Absentee request. Applications can be accepted on any form providing their signature is on the form.
- 2. The deadline to request a Vote By mail is 5 business days before the election.

End of discussions

Votes and Actions taken by the Board of Registrars

- 1. <u>Post-Election Ballots-</u> seven ballots were open and recorded by the Registrars and given to the Town Clerk to add to the Unofficial Results.
- 2. Unofficial results will be certified by the Town Clerk after 5 pm on Friday, November 18 once it's determined there are no FWAB to be added to the final count.

All in agreement

Vote taken Passed- Unanimous

Working hours for the Board of Registrars for Voter Registrations, Census and for the preparations of Town Meeting & Town Election will be determined as we get closer to those dates.

This concludes the Board of Registrars meeting held on Monday, November 14, 2022

All in favor to adjourn

All in Favor- Unanimous.

at 10:42 a.m.	Katherine A. Kelly-Regan, Town Clerk
Members: Patricia Banas Politica Banas	

The meeting of the Granby Board of Registrars held on November 14, 2022, is officially dissolved

Jeanne Merrill______

NOV 14 2022 PH12:40